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April 22, 1970

Mr, Paul L. Carlson
4803 C Handrich
schofield Barracks, Hawaii 96557

Dear Mr. Carlson:

Your petition (A69-240) for an amendment to the Land
Use District Boundarles from an Agricultural District to a
Rural District for approximately 5 acres at Kealakehe,
North Kona, Hawaii, Tax Map Key 7-4-04: 27, was denied by
the Land Use Commission at its meeting on April 17, 1970.

Prior to taking action on your petlition, the enclosed
memorandum was presented to the Commission,

Should vou desire any further information or have any
guestions, please feel f£rea to contact us.

Very truly yours,

EAMON DURAN
Executive Officer

Enclosure
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cce: pfHawail Planning Commission







STATE OF HAWAILI
LAND USE COMMISSION

MEMORANDUIM April 17, 1970
1 p.m.

70 : LAND USE COMMISSION

FROM : STAFF

SUBJECT: A69~240 - PAUL L. CARLSON

This request by Mr. Carlson was duly advertised and
publicly heard on January 30, 1970. The proposed change from
an Agricultural to a Rural designation would allow the
petitioner to subdivide his property situated at Kealakehe,
South Kona, Hawaii, into % acre houselots. The property was
purchased in October, 1969.

A letter dated March 9, 1970, has been received from the
Hawaii Planning Director advising that the Planning Commission
reviewaed and then voted to defer this and three other rezoning
petitions in the Kona area until such time as the capacity of
the Kona water system is increased or otherwise improved. In
this regard, the County Water Department has also written to
inform this Commission that:

“ . . . the capacity of our Kona water source
is barely able to keep up with the present demand.
Therefore, we recommend that all applications to
turn agricultural land into urban land in Xona be
denied until such time that the capacity of our

source is increased."
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The Land Use Commission staff recommended disapproval of
the petition on the bases that:
1. +the petitioner has failed to substantiate the
need for reclassification as required by
Act 205;
2. sufficient vacant residential-zoned lands in
more appropriate locations already exist in
the area;
3. the subject property and the lands surrounding
are properly districted; and
4. reclassification of the propérty in question
would result in spot zoning, thereby defeating
the intents and purposes of the Land Use Law.
There has been no evidence submitted at or since the
hearing to change the above findings and recommendation.

Thus, it is again urged that this application be denied.

4/ GuC — Deny






